
Dear members of the House Committee on Human Services, 
 
Please support H.57, the bill related to a woman’s right to abortion. The subject of abortion is 
painful for all of us and we hold many different opinions when confronted with the possibility it 
might affect our own lives and families. It is with this in mind that I urge you to make sure the 
right to choose remains the responsibility and choice of women, all women individually. It must 
not be determined by governments- Federal, State or local. Please do all you can to support the 
right of choice for all women. 
 
Sincerely, 
Eliza Mabry  
Shrewsbury, VT. 

 


